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May 26, 2021 
 

RE: Domestic COVID-19 Vaccine Production and Capacity 
 
Dear MPP Pettapiece, 
 
At the regular meeting of Council held on May 20, 2021, Perth County Council passed the following 
resolution brought forward from a Notice of Motion: 
 

Moved by: Councillor Doug Eidt 
Seconded by: Councillor Doug Kellum 
 
WHEREAS throughout the COVID-19 pandemic, Canada has relied on 
international partners to provide COVID-19 vaccinations; and 
 
WHEREAS the distribution of COVID-19 vaccines to Canada may be delayed due 
to the production/distribution of the vaccine outside of Canada; and  
 
WHEREAS the increased support from all levels of government on the creation of 
COVID-19 vaccines domestically would increase Canada’s vaccine capacity; and 
 
NOW THEREFORE the Council of Perth County recommend to the Federal 
Government to support domestic production of a COVID-19 vaccine; and 
 
THAT the Council of Perth County encourage all levels of Government to engage 
and support domestic vaccine capacity; and 
 
THAT this motion be sent to Perth / Wellington MPP Randy Pettapiece, MP John 
Nater and to all municipalities of Ontario. 

 
The conversation was centered around the COVID-19 vaccination, but further developed to ensuring 
that as a Country  we can best create and supply all necessary vaccinations. We thank you for your 
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advocacy on this matter and look forward to supportive responses from our municipal counterparts 
and officials from all levels of government.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jim Aitcheson, Warden 
The Corporation of the County of Perth  
 
CC: 
MP John Nater - John.Nater@parl.gc.ca 
Ontario Municipalities 
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